
 

Nottingham Roman Catholic Diocesan Trustees – Company Number 7151646 Charity Number 1134449 Registered  Office: Willson House, 25 Derby Road, Nottingham. NG1 5AW 

PARISH  

NEWSLETTER 

TWENTY-FIFTH SUNDAY OF THE YEAR - 17th/18th SEPTEMBER 2022 

MASS TIMES, SERVICES AND INTENTIONS FOR THE COMING WEEK 

 

 

Saturday  - vigil of  twenty-fifth Sunday of 

the Year  

17th 5.00pm Our Lady’s Mary Rose Moore RIP 

Sunday -  twenty-fifth sunday of the year  

 

18th 9.00am 

11.00am 

Holy Cross 

Our Lady’s 

Eileen O’Connell Intentions 

Brew Family Intentions 

monday - feria 19th    

Tuesday  - saint andrew kim tae-gon, priest, 

and Paul Chong Ha-sang, and companions, 

martyrs ( memorial) 

20th 9.30am Our Lady’s Joe Kelly RIP 

 

Wednesday - saint matthew, apostle and 

evangelist (feast) 

21st 9.30am Holy Cross 

School 

Service of the Word & Holy Communion 

Thursday -  feria 22nd 9.30am Our lady’s Fr Brian Welsh RIP & Aley Mathew RIP 

Friday  - saint pius of pietrelcina, priest 

(memorial) 

23rd 12.00pm Holy cross 

 

Service of the Word & Holy Communion 

 

Saturday  - vigil of twenty-sixth sunday of 

the year 

24th 5.00pm 

6.00pm 

Our lady’s 

Our Lady’s 

Julie & PJ Towey Intentions 

Filipino Rosary Crusade 

Sunday -  twenty-sixth Sunday of the year 

World day of prayer for migrants and 
refugees 

25th 9.00am 

11.00am 

Holy Cross 

 Our Lady’s 

Deceased Mother of Michael Connelly 

Brew Family Intentions 

Schools serving our Parish: 
Primary Schools: 

Our Lady of Perpetual Succour, Bulwell  
Head Teacher — Mrs. Fiona Wadsley 

0115 9150500 
St Margaret Clitherow, Bestwood 

Head Teacher — Miss Christine Reilly  
0115 9150296 

Holy Cross , Hucknall 
Head Teacher—Mrs. Tammie McNamara  

0115 9534577 
Secondary Schools: 
Trinity School, Aspley 

Head Teacher — Mr. Matthew Shenton  
0115 9296251 

Christ The King, Arnold 
Head Teacher —Miss Jo Love  

0115 9556262 

THE PARISHES OF  
HOLY CROSS AND OUR LADY OF PERPETUAL SUCCOUR 

SERVING THE COMMUNITIES OF BESTWOOD, BULWELL AND HUCKNALL. 

Contact Details:  

Parish Priest:   Fr. Richard Hardstaff     Tel: 0115 9278403        

   The Presbytery    

   Brooklyn Road,  Bulwell,    

   Nottingham NG6 9ES   

Parish Secretaries:  Mrs Maria Cummins 

  Mrs Breege Chapman  Tel: 0115 9278403 

   Tuesday—Thursday 9am to 1pm 

Parish Email:  holycrosshucknallandourladysbulwell@dioceseofnottingham.uk 

Website:                               www.bulwell-and-bestwood-catholic-churches.org.uk 

   http://www.holycrosshucknall.org.uk  

Facebook:  https://facebook.com/bulwellandbestwood 

Parish Deacon:   Rev. Martyn Swaby   Tel: 07561121724 

Retired Priest:  Canon Anthony Dolan       

Hall Booking:  ourladysbulwell.booking@gmail.com  

OUR LADY’S CHURCH—READERS  
Saturday 24th September - Filipino Community-  Sunday 25th September - Judy Muthuri 

 OUR LADY’S CHURCH—WELCOMERS 
Saturday 24th September – Filipino Community 

Sunday 25th September - Jane Maina 
OUR LADY’S CHURCH CLEANING FOR SEPTEMBER                                                                 

Team A (Teresa, Maram, Johannas, Juliana & Mariana) 

HOLY CROSS CHURCH—READER 

September 25th - Lucas Ortega 

HOLY CROSS CHURCH—WELCOMERS 

September 25th - Andy & Sally Butkevicius 

HOLY CROSS CHURCH CLEANING 

September 25th— Colleen & Rose Cash 

PLEASE PRAY FOR 
the repose of the soul of Anthony Reddish RIP who passed away  

recently and whose funeral service will take place at Our Lady’s on  
Friday 7th October at 11.00am followed by burial at Redhill Cemetery.  

We pray especially for his family and friends during this difficult time. 
 

FR RICHARD ON HOLIDAY 
Fr Richard is now away and we thank Fr Simon Gillespie, Fr Frank Carvill 
and Canon Anthony Dolan for celebrating the Masses whilst Fr is away. 

During this time in the case of an emergency, and you need a priest, 
can you please call Fr Stanley Ofoegbu on 0115 9295907 (Wednesday 
14th to Sunday 18th September) and Fr Philipp Ziomek on 0115 926 

8288 (Monday 19th to Wednesday 28th September). 
 

DIOCESAN ADMINISTRATORS DAY WEDNESDAY 21ST SEPTEMBER 
The Diocese is holding an administrators day on Wednesday and 

Breege and Maria will be attending.  Therefore the office will be closed 
on this day.  Emails will be checked throughout the day. 

 
LIFT REQUIRED FROM HUCKNALL TO OUR LADY’S 

A parishioner who lives in Hucknall and would like to  
attend Saturday evening Mass at Our Lady’s  is wondering if there is  

anyone in the congregation that would be willing to give them a lift to 
Mass.  Please contact the office if you are able to assist. 

 
HARVEST FESTIVAL 

Our Lady’s church are holding their Harvest Festival on Saturday 1st 
and Sunday 2nd October.  We invite parishioners to bring food to  

celebrate the successful harvest. After our service, the food items are 
sent to local charities. If you can bring your donations in on the  

weekend of 1st/2nd Oct that will be much appreciated.   
 

HOLY HOUR—PRAISE & WORSHIP & HEALING PRAYERS 
Friday evening Adoration will start at 6.30pm in Our Lady’s church. 

RCIA CLASSES 
Classes for this group, which allows people to find out if they wish 

to become Catholics, will continue on  
Tuesday 20th September at 7.30pm. 

If you would like to join this group, or would like to find out more 
information about the Catholic faith, please contact the office. 

 
BIBLE STUDY 

The Bible Study meetings at Holy Cross will continue every 
 Tuesday at the usual time of 7pm in the meeting room.   

Everyone welcome. 
 

PRAYERS FOR VOCATIONS 
Please join us in Holy Cross Church every Sunday at 4pm when we 

will pray especially for vocations.  All welcome. 
 

250 CLUB 
Winners for August 2022 are as follows: 

1st Brigeen Farrell, 2nd Margaret Leaper, 3rd Florence Grivon. 
Please collect your prizes from the sacristy. 

 
HOME MISSION SUNDAY—18TH SEPTEMBER 2022 

There will be a second collection taken at all Masses this weekend  
(17th and 18th September) for Home Mission.  This is the day in 

the Church's calendar when the Catholic community in England and 
Wales is invited to pray for, celebrate and support the work of 

evangelisation in England and Wales.  
 

MARRIAGE CONGRATULATIONS 
 Please remember in your prayers Sophie Hales 

and Ryan Spick who were married last Saturday at 
our Lady’s.  May their lives together be blessed 

with happiness and peace.  

Always seek His guidance and love each other 

 WEEKEND COLLECTION  3RD/4TH SEPTEMBER HOLY CROSS £251.23 - S/O - £136  OUR LADY’S  £471.34  S/O £540 

RECONCILIATION 

Our Lady’s Saturday 4.30pm—4.45pm  Holy Cross - Friday (before Mass) First Wednesday of Month 12.30pm (after Mass) 

SAFEGUARDING REPRESENTATIVES 
Our Lady of Perpetual Succour, Bulwell:  Bridget Doyle  

Holy Cross, Hucknall : Rosaleen Walters 
Diocesan Safeguarding Contact; Rachel Campion safeguarding@dioceseofnottingham.uk or telephone 0115 9539850  

STATEMENT FROM BISHOP PATRICK MCKINNEY, BISHOP OF  
NOTTINGHAM, ON THE DEATH OF  
HER MAJESTY QUEEN ELIZABETH II  

On behalf of the Catholic Community here in Nottingham and across 
much of the East Midlands, we wish to express our deep sadness at 

hearing the news of the death of Her Majesty The Queen this  
afternoon. I wish to take this opportunity to express our gratitude 

and love for the late Queen. We have always admired her deep 
sense of duty, service, and commitment, but also her very evident 

love for the people she has served so generously these last 71 years. 
We also want to pay our respects to The Queen as a woman of faith, 
as a Christian, whose faith always inspired and shaped the way she 

lived. We pray that Christ Jesus, whom she faithfully served  
throughout her whole life, may now welcome her into His Kingdom 

with these words: ‘Well done good and faithful servant.’ Our prayers 
go out to her family at this very sad time for them, as well as the 

whole nation.             God save the King. 

Bishop Patrick will celebrate a Diocesan Requiem Mass for the happy repose of the soul of Queen  
Elizabeth II in Saint Barnabas Cathedral, Nottingham, on Sunday 18th September at 6pm.  Catholics 
from across the diocese are warmly invited to attend this Mass, together with civic, ecumenical and 

interfaith leaders from across the diocese; or to watch at 
www.stbarnabascathedral.org.uk/01_Community/livestream.html              

MAY QUEEN ELIZABETH REST IN PEACE AND RISE IN GLORY! 

PRAYERS FOR THE REPOSE OF THE SOUL OF HM QUEEN ELIZABETH II 

FOR THE HAPPY REPOSE OF HM THE QUEEN 

Almighty God,  
You are the author and sustainer of all human life;  

grant that your servant, Elizabeth our Queen,  
whom you granted a long and happy reign as Monarch of these lands,  

may be forgiven her sins and rewarded with that eternal life  
promised to all those born again 

 in the water of baptism and power of your Spirit.  
 

Through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son, Who lives and reigns with 
you in the unity of the Holy Spirit, God, forever and ever, Amen.  

Eternal rest grant to her O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon 
her.  

May she rest in peace. Amen. May her soul, and the souls of all the 
faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Amen.  

https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.holycrosshucknall.org.uk%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cc75de0fd6fb8421ee56908d8cc430783%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637483935539508566%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLC
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